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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH  SEPTEMBER, 2007, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), 

Mrs. D. Peace and Mr. E. Roberts.

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk

In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Council), Mrs. H. Betts

Prior to the meeting Richard Bayliss and Rory Galliers from First Step Homes presented their proposals for affordable housing within the Parish and answered questions from Councillors.

715) Parish Concerns:

Brain Hendley informed the Council that the police had been given the dates for the shoot but would not give them to him.  He asked if the Parish Council would request the dates from the shoot organizer.  The Parish Council declined to do so as the police had already informed the Council that the organizer would not make them public. Cllr. Whittle, as the councillor responsible for shooting liaison, was happy for concerned parishioners to contact her on an individual basis.
716) Apologies:

Apologies were received from Cllr. Goodman who was unwell and were accepted.

717) Declaration of Interest:

Cllr. E. Roberts declared an interest in the affordable housing proposal and in the planning application for Lower Coalmoor Farm.

718) TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON MONDAY 9TH JULY 2007.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9TH July 2007 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

719) CODE OF CONDUCT:

The Council resolved to adopt the code for Parish and Town Councils, including paragraph 12(2).

New Standing Orders as set out below were agreed:

Standing Order 70A

At all meetings of the council, the Chairman may at his/her discretion, and at a convenient time in the transaction of business, allow any members of the public to address the meeting in relation to the business to be transacted.  Such sessions form part of the Council meeting in law and shall be duly minuted.  The Code of Conduct which was adopted by the Council on 10th September 2007 shall apply to members of the council in respect of the entire meeting.  Where, however, members of the council exercise their rights pursuant to Standing Order 70B, below, members of the public shall be allowed to attend the meeting to (a) make representations, (b) answer questions or (c) give evidence relating to the business to be transacted.

Standing Order 70B

At all meetings of the Council, the Chairman may permit members of the council (including co-opted members as defined by s.49 (7) Local Government Act 2000) who have a prejudicial interest in relation to any item of business to be transacted at that meeting to (a) make representations, (b) answer questions or (c) give evidence relating to the business to be transacted.  Such sessions form part of the Council meeting in law and shall be duly minuted.  The Code of Conduct which was adopted by the Council on 10th September 2007 shall apply to members of the council in respect of the entire meeting.

720) Register of Interests:

All Councillors present confirmed that the contents of the Register of Interests form dated 8th May 2007 were correct and compliant with the Code of Conduct adopted by Little Wenlock Parish Council on 10th September 2007. Councillors signed the appropriate declaration.

721) Affordable Housing:

It was resolved that if there was a desire for affordable housing and if the need was sufficient, then the Parish Council would support the proposal..

It was resolved that the Parish Council had reservations about the suggested location and would prefer an alternative location. It was agreed that alternative sites should be explored.

It was resolved to defer the final discussion and decision on the subject to the next Council meeting on 8th October, 2007.

722) Briefing on the Candles Site:

Mrs. H. Betts, former Parish Councillor and Chairman of the Candles Landfill site Planning Liaison Committee, outlined in some depth the history and issues relating to the Candles Site.

723) Election of Chair for Candles Landfill Liaison Committee:

Cllr. Pat Hutchings was duly elected as the Chairman.  It was agreed that Cllrs. Peace and Roberts attend the Liaison Committee meetings.

724) CLERK’S REPORT:

Litter Bins:

The new bins have been installed and the old ones relocated to new sites.

SALC Training Sessions:

Council Duties as Employers on 24th September: Cllr. Peace and John Marcham.

Powers and Functions on 6th November: Cllr. Whittle and John Marcham, plus possibly Cllr. Hutchings who would inform the Clerk if she was available on that date.

Jan Snell Award:

The presentation had been submitted to SALC.

SALC AGM:

It was resolved that Cllrs. Whittle and Peace would attend on Saturday 17th November at the Buckatree Hall Hotel.  The Clerk would book lunch for both Councillors.

Street Lighting:

After much effort contact had been made with the appropriate department at E.On.  The Clerk had sent E.On a map showing the location of the faulty lights.

Leighton Lane

A letter was sent to T&W on 10th July following the representations made by Ms Whittingham and others. A meeting was convened with Ms Whittingham and Keith Smith, Highways & Transport Maintenance Manager, and a course of action was agreed to remedy the problems.  The work had been carried out but there remained one problem to be resolved in that there is less of a lip on her drive so that the flood problem is more likely now because the road level has been raised.
Update of Parish Information Sheet:

This was progressing well and should be completed soon.

725) PLANNING:

To consider the following applications:

Planning application: emg/w2007/1109/(Listed Building)


Applicant: 

 Littleworth Enterprises.


Proposal:

 Erection of a conservatory/garden room to rear, replacement of 





windows and erection of a lean to roof over French doors.


Site Address: 
Lower Coalmoor Farm, Horsehay, Telford.



Planning application: emg/w2007/1110/(Full Planning)


Applicant: 

 Littleworth Enterprises.


Proposal:

 Erection of a conservatory/garden room to rear, and erection of a 





lean to roof over French doors.


Site Address: 
Lower Coalmoor Farm, Horsehay, Telford.

It was resolved that the Parish Council had no objections to these planning applications.

726) TO RESPOND TO T&W SPORTS & LEISURE FACILITIES DRAFT FRAMEWORK:

It was resolved that the Clerk be delegated the responsibility of completing the consultation questionnaire noting the need for older people to have appropriate access to the facilities.

727) FINANCE:

The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as listed in the attached Clerk’s Report. 

K. Smith Contracting
Grass Cutting





£376.00

Playsafety Ltd.

Play site annual inspection



£84.50

E.ON



Quarterly Maintenance Charge


£131.39

SALC



Course Fees as listed



£51.00

John F. Marcham

Clerk’s Salary
 (July and August)


£244.80
Customs & Revenue

Tax on Clerk’s salary



£69.04

John F. Marcham

Clerk’s Expenses (01.06 to 31.08)


£119.07

SALC



AGM – 2 x lunch




£25.00

The Clerk presented the reconciled bank accounts as follows:

Bank Balance on the Community Account on 5th September stood at £3553.44 

The Deposit Account stood at £7565.30.  Interest of £51.47 has been added to this account.

It was resolved that the Council would finance the purchase of a rounders set and a Kwik Cricket Set for the summer play scheme to the value of £107.

It was resolved that the Clerk could purchase an accounting package, namely DO$H Cashbook at a cost of £59 (incl. VAT)

The Chair and Vice-chair signed a letter for Barclays Bank confirming that Cllr. Rodger Carter had retired as a Parish Councillor 15 years ago and that he no longer needed to be a signatory on the bank mandate.

728) DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The date of the next meeting is Monday 8th October 2007 at 8.00 pm.

